
DCM Report 4/3/2025 

Good evening District 11. I hope everyone had a good month.   

03/10/25 – Winner And Beginners 

Attended Winners and Beginners and gave a couple of talks about service and it’s 
importance and sat in on their joint business meeting and reiterated the same information. 

03/13/25 – Legacy of Service: Concepts Study  

Another month of no attendees.  Considering ending study. 

03/23-03/27/2025 Pre General Service Conference Workshop Breakout Sessions 

I attended the breakout sessions that I was available for and was as present as I could be 
with Willow using me as a jungle gym most of the time.  I gave some input when I had 
something to say. Overall it was a good way to familiarize myself with a lot of the things that 
will be discussed Saturday. 

If any groups would like to get in my ear before about how I ought to vote at the Pre General 
Service Conference Workshop Saturday, about any of the Agenda Items, I would be glad to 
hear them. I am available via phone, text or email and could be more available upon 
request.  If not, I hope to see you all there in person or virtually so that we may inform our 
Delegate about how our Area feels about the agenda items. 

 

Thank you, 

Dan P 

dcm@aa-nia-dist11.org 

djpiepl93@gmil.com 

224 605 1673 

 

 


